MC/12/57
Personnel Files Update
Basic Information

	Contact Name and Details
	Carmila Legarda – Director of Development and Personnel legardac@methodistchurch.org.uk
Sushila Jetha – Deputy Director of Development and Personnel jethas@methodistchurch.org.uk

	Status of Paper
	Update

	Action Required
	To note

	Draft Resolution
	57/1.
The Council receives the report

	Alternative Options to Consider, if Any
	None


Summary of Content

	Subject and Aims

	To update the Methodist Council as to the status of work on establishing Personnel Files for Ministers.

	Main Points


	Pilot delayed due to unforeseen problems with IT Infrastructure.
Problems have now been resolved. 

Pilot now underway and on course to run from January 2012 until December 2012 with the intention of reporting to the Conference of 2013.

	Background Context and Relevant Documents (with function)
	MC/10/74 Personnel Files for Ministers 
Report 34 to the Conference of 2010

	Consultations


	Methodist Diaconal Order


Summary of Impact 

	Standing Orders
	None

	Faith and Order
	None

	Financial
	None

	Personnel
	None

	Legal including impact on other jurisdictions
	None

	Wider Connexional
	None

	External (eg ecumenical)
	None


Personnel Files for Ministers – update

Background

1. The Methodist Conference in 2010 under Resolutions 34/2 and 34/3 instructed a pilot to be undertaken for establishing Personnel Files for Ministers with the Methodist Diaconal Order. This pilot was due to run from January 2011 to December 2011 with a review of the pilot and recommendations to the Conference of 2012 for the full implementation of personnel files for ministers across the Church. 
Current status of project
2. The pilot was delayed due to problems encountered with the existing IT infrastructure which affected the accessibility of the electronic personnel file by each individual around the connexion.

3. The IT issue has now been resolved and the pilot group is able to access their individual electronic personnel file.
Going forward

4. The pilot commenced in January 2012 and will run to December 2012 and the intention is that a review of the pilot and recommendations for the full implementation of personnel files for ministers will be presented at Conference 2013.
5. The pilot involves all members of the Methodist Diaconal Order who will work closely with the Development & Personnel team to assess the final format and arrangements for the files.

6. The review of the pilot will ensure that the full cost and practical implications are fully understood before embarking on a roll-out to all ministers.
RESOLUTION
57/1.
The Council receives the report.
